

Hon Mark Dreyfus KC, MP Attorney-General PO Box 6022 Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

27 September 2023

Dear Attorney-General,

RE: Brief of Information to the Australian Federal Police

I have been supplied the **enclosed** Brief of Information (**Brief**) prepared by the solicitors acting for Dr Julian Fidge, doctor and pharmacist, who has filed civil proceedings in the Federal Court (VID510/2023) for an injunction under the *Gene Technology Act 2000*. I am informed that the criminal Brief has been filed with the Australian Federal Police with a request to investigate.

I am also advised that the solicitors have already been in contact with the Commonwealth Director of Public Prosecutions regarding the Brief and have been advised that that office is unable to accept the Brief before it is considered by the appropriate investigative authority, in this instance the Australian Federal Police.

I seek your assistance to ensure that the Brief is brought to the attention of Commissioner Reece Kershaw given the seriousness of the allegations, offending and consequential harm.

The *Gene Technology Act 2000* outlines that it is a serious offence to deal with genetically modified organisms (**GMOs**) in Australia without a licence issued by the Office of the Gene Technology Regulator. Such licence is only issued following a rigorous review and assessment of the GMOs and their likely impact. Failure to obtain a licence is an offence under sections 32, 33 and 38 of the *Gene Technology Act 2000*.

The Brief alleges that the Pfizer and Moderna mRNA vaccines for Covid-19 (**Products**) are, or contain, GMOs by virtue of the LNP mod-RNA complex, and/or the recently discovered excessive synthetic DNA contamination which is another GMO also forming LNP-modDNA complexes in the Products. Indications are this DNA contamination has been ongoing since first production in 2020.

Given the exposure of circa 80% of the population to these Products, and the ongoing administration of these Products as primary and booster doses, this is a serious issue of national importance, which I bring to your attention as the Attorney-General of Australia.

Kind regards,

Gerard Rennick

LNP Senator for Queensland